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 City Council Meeting Minutes

 February 11, 2025
Present:  Susan Murre, Debbie Sheppard, Freda Jordan, Terri Brewer, Brandon Russell, 

Guests: Tanis & Jerry Williams, Vivian Duling-El, Sonja Duling-El, Debra Gracia, Rodney Partin, Anthony Jones, David Carroll with MCPA, Mike Williford with Grant Works

Mayor called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Brandon gave the invocation.

Susan introduced David Carroll with MCPA, our CPA firm.  He presented the audit for 2024.  He said that everything went very well with the audit and no issues were found.

The minutes from January 2025 were presented.  Freda made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Brandon seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

The financial statements for January 2025 were presented.  Brandon made a motion to accept the financials as presented.  Debbie seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Susan mentioned that unless another candidate applies for city council before Friday, we will not have to have a May election.  We have 3 spots open and 3 candidates have applied - Debbie Sheppard, Freda Jordan, and Debra Gracia.  Debra is also interested in filling Douglas unexpired term until May.  Freda made a motion to appoint Debra to fill his seat.  Brandon seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Susan gave an update on the CDBG road project.  A couple of changes were made to the initial Engineering materials need and the extended length of the road to be redone.  These changes have been made to the Texas Department of Agriculture.  As soon as the changes are approved, the contractor will return to complete the road project.  Rodney Partin had a couple of questions regarding the base, work guarantee, etc.  There are a couple of culverts that were missed in the replacement, as well as how the water is going to drain on the North side of 1129 by the Railroad.  Susan noted the concerns and will get answers from the Engineer.

Rodney was able to give an update on how things are progressing in the Precinct.  The new commissioner is very knowledgeable about road construction and is making that a priority.  He also told us the current pricing on asphalt is $3000 a load.  He showed council the daily report sheet that they have to turn in at the end of the day.  This might make it easier to show council where work has been done, etc.  Susan is planning on setting a meeting with the Commissioner to hopefully get a plan on road work.  Not just filling pot holes, but rebuilding them.  That will give council amounts to plan and budget for during the year.

Susan noted that qualification committee, consisting of herself, Debbie, and Freda, met and scored the 2 FEMA proposals.  While the both scored very close to each other, the main difference is the application fee is paid upfront by one and after the application by the other.  After asking Mike Williford a couple of questions regarding that, Brandon made a motion to hire Grant Works to be the FEMA grant administrator.  Debra seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Freda made a motion to adjourn.  Brandon seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

___________________________ Susan Murre, Mayor 
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